February 21, 2024
Opening of bids for 2023-2 Community Crossings Paving Program

Present: Mayor Schmicker, City Engineer Cory Mahan, Public Works Manager Terry, Clerk-
Treasurer Clark, Josh Nantroup, Jim Purvis with Baumgartner, Jason Bryant with
Baumgartner, Brooke Roahrig with Midwest Paving, and Kevin Garst with E&B Paving.

Mayor Schmicker opened the February 21, 2024, bid openings at noon. He thanked
Baumgartner, E&B Paving, and Midwest.

Public Works Manager Terry thanked them for their interest in the project and he appreciates
their work.

Clerk-Treasurer Clark stated we received three bids.

Mayor Schmicker opened the first bid from E&B Paving, a total amount is $696,904.00, the
second bid from Baumgartner, a total amount is $664,199.45 and the third bid from
Midwest Paving, a total amount is $529,968.68. Mayor Schmicker advised the public that
we would take the bids under advisement so the bids could be reviewed by City Engineer
Mahan and Public Works Manager Terry. A recommendation will be made at the next
BOW meeting on February 26" and be awarded then.

Mayor Schmicker closed the meeting.



